PRESENTATION COMMITTEE CHAIR REPORT

[ have been busy working on various committees this year. One of them has been
revisions of job descriptions for Area Officers and Coordinators. I was asked to
review Newsletter Editor and create one for the Presentation Committee Chair
position.

One development was the creation of a resume form for members wishing to stand
for Area positions. Thanks to Pat H., Literature Coordinator, for creating it. We will
do a brief presentation at the Spring Assembly with a workshop to follow. The form
will be available on the NYN website. It is not too early to begin thinking about
stepping up to service on a new level. We want you to succeed!

[ have not always written monthly articles for the Northern HiLights, but work with
our Editor as one of the proof readers for the member addition and proof reader for
the web edition. [ am a member of the Finance Committee and also working with
the Convention Coordinator to update Convention and Assembly Planning
Guidelines.

Lastly, I am on the committee for updating the Alateen Requirements and Guidelines
that are part of New York North policy. This is truly a work in progress and all input
from members is appreciated.

All committees have been a great learning experience for me. Having ideas for
presentations is always challenging. At the Fall Assembly, a member talked with me
and was interested in participating. I cannot find where I wrote contact information
down. Please feel free to contact me if you still wish to be involved with the
committee. We are always looking for those new to service and new ideas. Since |
don’t have a NYN contact email address, you can send it through the Area Chair.

[ was able to attend NERD this year. It is a weekend with updated information from
WSO, meeting new Delegates, discussion on Hot Topics and networking one on one
with Delegates who have similar concerns in his or her Areas. NERD is just one
more way to connect spiritually with the worldwide fellowship of Al-Anon Family
Groups.

Thanks for allowing me to serve New York North. Service heals and helps me grow.

LIS,
Connie D., Past Delegate (43) / Presentation Committee Chair



